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Moll, John G - DNR (Gregory)

From: Moll, John G - DNR (Gregory)
Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2022 08:02
To: shane@roerscompanies.com
Cc: dpelczar@ksinghengineering.com; rreineke@ksinghengineering.com; Pfeiffer, Jane K - 

DNR
Subject: Community Within The Corridor - East Block, BRRTS #07-41-590208 and #

02-41-263675

Dear Mr. LaFave, 
 
I have reviewed your application for approval to build on an historic fill site, prepared on your behalf by K. Singh & 
Associates, in a document titled “Development at Historic Fill Site or Licensed Landfill Exemption Application,” 
dated July 20, 2022.  The following additional information is needed to complete the application review. 
 

1. Page 2 of application Form 4400-226 was not signed and dated by the property owner.  Please provide 
a new application form that is signed and dated. 

2. A figure needs to be provided with your application to show where the proposed building activities (new 
asphalt and concrete pavement, parking garage ramp, and landscaped areas) are located. 

3. A methane assessment needs to be provided to determine whether the historic fill material or 
underlying undisturbed soil has the potential to generate methane gas.  If the methane assessment 
does not include sampling for methane gas, an explanation needs to be provided for why the historic 
fill material and underlying soil do not present a risk for methane gas generation. 

4. A draft Cap Maintenance Plan needs to be provided to describe each type of protective barrier that will 
be used at the property.  The draft Cap Maintenance Plan should include a figure indicating the 
location of each type protective barrier. 

 
The requested information can be submitted by email to me at john.moll@wisconsin.gov and the project 
manager for the case, Jane Pfeiffer at jane.pfeiffer@wisconsin.gov.  Please feel free to contact me if you have 
questions concerning the requested additional information. 
 
Best Regards, 
Greg    
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
J. Gregory Moll, P.G. 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Southeast Region - Milwaukee Service Center 
1027 W. St. Paul Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53233 
Phone: 262-202-3921 
john.moll@wisconsin.gov 
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